
 
 
 
 
                                              

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Federal, Provincial and Territorial Ministers of Labour underscore 
commitment to well-being of workers and employers 

 
WINNIPEG, MANITOBA, January 17, 2011 — Today, federal, provincial and 

territorial labour ministers met to discuss a wide range of current and emerging 

issues and took steps to protect the well-being of workers and employers and 

ensure safe workplaces.  

 

The annual meeting, which began on January 16 and concluded today, was co-

hosted by the Honourable Lisa Raitt, Canada’s Labour Minister, and the Honourable 

Jennifer Howard, Minister of Labour and Immigration for Manitoba.  

 

“Our Government’s number one priority is the economy and we understand that safe 

and healthy workplaces boost productivity and innovation,” said Minister Raitt.  “As 

the well-being of workers and employers are key to the success and performance of 

Canada’s economy, meetings like this one help all governments work together to 

ensure Canada’s workforce remains the best in the world.” 

 

"Safe and healthy working environments do not just happen, they require a 

commitment by governments and everyone at the workplace," said Minister Howard. 

"Manitoba has long enjoyed a reputation as a leader in workplace health and safety 

issues and we want to continue to build on our successes.” 

 

Over the course of the meeting, the ministers discussed Canada’s international 

labour activities, endorsed a renewed strategy for Canada’s work in the International 

Labour Organization, and agreed to work together to enhance occupational health 

and safety of young workers using social media and other tools.  
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The ministers also participated in panel presentations and roundtable discussions 

regarding the evolving world of work and future labour policy. Specific topics 

included critical and emerging issues in the areas of employment standards and 

labour relations, as well as mental health in the workplace.  

 

The labour ministers’ meeting is an annual event which provides a forum for 

discussion of key public policies and exploration of opportunities for cooperation on 

joint projects and initiatives. Throughout the year, ongoing work continues through 

the Canadian Association of Administrators of Labour Legislation (CAALL). 

Established in 1938, CAALL is an association of federal-provincial-territorial 

departments of labour and heads of occupational health and safety agencies.  
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This news release is available in alternative formats on request.                              
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